

Protocol for managing a COVID-19 suspect case STUDENT

If you see this	Do this
 Cough Sneezing Sore throat Fatigue Digestive problems Signs of fever Emergency sign: Difficulty breathing 	 Record the time and call the nurse immediately: 06.80.67.10.65 Immediately isolate the student pending their return home or medical care Ensure the student is wearing a mask, unless they are having difficulty breathing Respect and maintain social distancing measures Regularly check temperature and take vital signs Ensure the student is not left unattended Immediately call parents who must collect their child with 60 minutes Remind parents to stay at home and contact their doctor who will decide whether and how to test the student if necessary Ensure thorough ventilation and disinfection of the room where the student was isolated, following a lag time of a few hours Ensure thorough ventilation and disinfection of any area of the school occupied by the student during the last 48 hours, up until their isolation



In case of a COVID-19 positive test result:

- Follow any protocol advised by the family doctor, including isolation of the child at home, maintaining distancing measures and disinfection in order to safeguard other family members.
- No children from the family may attend school in case of a positive test until the family has been cleared by the family doctor or other medical authority.
- Inform the school Nurses of any positive COVID-19 results. This information is treated as confidential, unless parents give written permission to share the information.
- The Agence Regionale de Santé (ARS Public Health Department) will be informed of any positive case at school.
- Depending on the situation, the ARS will request contact information (names, phone number, email, address) of any positive COVID-19 case in order to conduct contact tracing.
- This information also will most likely be shared with the French Assurance Maladie (French National Health). If a family does not have Assurance Maladie, they may be contacted nevertheless for contact tracing purposes.
- Marymount, with the assistance of the ARS, will contact any cohort of students or teachers who may have been in close contact** with this student, without identifying the student, including during the time period 48 hours prior to the child having symptoms.
- Parents may be contacted by email and/or phone, and should read any email from Marymount, the subject line will alert parents to the urgency of the situation.
- The child may return to school only after consultation with the family doctor and should receive a letter from the doctor (*certificat médical*) authorizing their return.

**CDC definition of close contact – Prolonged (15 minutes) of contact within 6 feet (2 meters) of the infected person whether wearing a mask or not. A person who develops symptoms for COVID 19 is considered to be contagious from 48 hours before developing symptoms.